TOWN OF AVON

BOARD OF ASSESSMENT APPEALS

March 25, 2017
Members present:  Richard S. Connel, Chairman, Stephen Hunt, Laura Mensi and Timothy Owens  
The meeting opened at 10:15 a.m.
Appeal #1: 40 West Hills Drive – Jon Rydberg
Mr. Rydberg purchased his home November 21, 2016 for $905,000 and brought an appraisal done at the time of purchase indicating the value to be $905,000.  The Board informed him that value must be as of the last assessment date of October 1, 2013 and not the present time.
After careful deliberation, the Board voted unanimously no adjustment be made at this time since no evidence was provided to prove the assessment was inaccurate as of October 1, 2013.  
Motion made by Steve Hunt and seconded by Laura Mensi.
Appeal #2:  22 Founders Way – John P. Clifford, Jr., Esq. for James R. Marsh
Attorney Clifford stated that he had an appraisal done for the effective date of October 1, 2013 for this property indicating a market value of $1,535,000 instead of the Town’s value of $1,893,830.  He felt the comparable sales proved that the assessment was incorrect.
After careful deliberation, the Board voted unanimously to lower the assessment from $1,325,680 to $1,267,410.
Motion made by Laura Mensi and seconded by Tim Owens.
 .
Appeal #3:  Gap, Inc. (Personal Property) – Gary J. Greene, Esq. for The Gap, Inc.
Attorney Greene stated that the Gap Stores feel that the assessment on their equipment is too high.

There has been a ruling handed down (50 Morgan CT, LLC) from the courts on the way Personal Property is depreciated and assessed.   
After review, the Board voted unanimously no adjustment be made at this time since there was no information provided to prove the valuation was too high.

Motion made by Steve Hunt and seconded by Tim Owens.

Appeal #4:  156 West Main Street – Udolf Enterprises, LLC 
WITHDRAWN
The meeting adjourned at 12:30 p.m. 
